
HERITAGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION (HNA) 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, September 20, 2016 
 

 
Board Members Present                                                                 Board Member(s) not Present 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore – President                                            Rafael Alfaro – Vice President    
Wilma Johnson – Treasurer 
Doris ‘D’ Dorsey – Secretary 
Mark Osar – Director 
Richard Zagrocki – Director 
 
-Meeting called to order, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 
-Treasurer’s report for September, 2016 read by Wilma Johnson (approved) 
-Minutes read by D. Dorsey for September, 2016 (approved)                              26 members in attendance   
 
-Officer Kilmer informed members there is a spike in vehicle contents being stolen. Do not leave 
       valuables where it can be seen. 
-Beware of scammers. The elderly are targeted. 
-Officer Sifuentes is retiring. 
-Number of crimes are about the same. 
 
Open Forum (concerns brought up) 
- Traffic light on Emerald Glade and Potranco Rd. Sign ‘Do Not Block Intersection’ was an option. 
- Marijuana use at basketball court at duck pond. Call non-emergency for suspicious activity. 
- 2016 property values went up 4.5% 
- Mailboxes have been broken into where packages are delivered. 
- There are seven parks with one police park officer. 
 
Rey Saldana (Councilman – District 4) – spoke about the following) along with member participation: 
  - Street budgets for 20 – 22 street projects  (Marbach Rd  to Autumn Pass, Sawtooth 
                                  Billings – Bayhorse to Prescott) 
- No program for random trash cans 
- Overgrown vegetation in alleyways are being focused on. 
- B. Robinette will be speaking on behalf of Heritage regarding the 2017 bond for community 
                                                                               center for Heritage servicing youths and seniors. 
- Calls made to have shoes removed that were thrown over telephone and CPS lines. 
- Was mentioned ‘dummy’ cameras to be place around duck pond. 
- Hard plastic speed bumps are being removed and replaced with asphalt. 
- Green organic cans to be distributed. Place these cans out on your regular recycle day.   
 
In addition – Bill on firework stands 
                       School testing 
                       Pay raise for teachers 
                       Donations for NNO 
 
Code Compliance – Officer Moreno – Recognized for a job well done throughout Heritage 
                      - continues to issue citations for high vegetation 



Library will be opened October 15, 2016 
 
New Business – NNO – National Night Out 
 
 Moon bounce  
 Donations from various businesses 
 ROTC to open at National Night Out 
 Banners paid for by board members (Mark, Doris, Wilma, Thomas, Barbara) 
 Traffic officers with motorcycles 
 Electrical needs to be tended to 
 Lighting for event 
 Richard Z. to work traffic control 
 Mascot security 
 
October, 2016….membership recruitment flyers for distribution in Heritage area. 
 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore announced he will be leaving the post as HNA President. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 
 
Doris ‘D’ Dorsey 
Secretary 
 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore 
President 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


